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 Janet Hermann OBJ2015/4362/P 02/09/2015  22:30:57 I would like to point out that, yet again, No 15 Highgate Rd put a planning application in at a peak 

holiday time when many residents would be away. Also, that they have ignored  conditions imposed on 

previous development agreements.

It is bad enough that, when the owners first took over the site, they illegally cut down a lovely cherry 

tree that stood in the forecourt providing an attractive canopy over it and so destroyed an important  

visual amenity at the corner of Swain's Lane and Highgate Rd. The application to provide cycle and 

refuse storage at the front adds insult to injury. The owners should not be allowed to make the front 

area even less attractive than it now is by filling a section of it with bicycle and refuse boxes. The 

proposed screening shrubs are no substitute for  the trees the Council required the owners to plant in a 

previous planning agreement.
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